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Welcome to the latest edition of our client newsletter - Waverley Wealth News. 
 
I hope that you and your families are safe and well, and coping with the current restrictions 
that are in place. October is here and it’s shaping up to be a busy month, with many of us 
looking forward to an exciting AFL final this weekend in a season like no other. I hope your 
team is still alive, and if not I hope that you at least tip the winner! We also eagerly await 
Dan Andrew’s next announcement this Sunday 25th October, and hope that Victoria can 
enjoy a further easing of restrictions. 
 
All eyes have been on the recent Federal Budget, one of the most important Federal 
Budgets in living memory, after COVID-19 delayed the usual May delivery to October 6th. 
In September it was confirmed that Australia is in recession. The economy contracted 
7% in the June quarter following the 0.3% fall in the March quarter, taking the annual 
decline to 6.3%, the biggest since 1945. The pandemic has also hit the federal budget 
bottom line, with a budget deficit of $85.3 billion in the 2019/20 financial year. The biggest 
government stimulus program since WWII took net government debt to $491 billion, or 
24.8% of GDP, with more spending on the cards.  
 
On a positive note, the ANZ-Roy Morgan consumer confidence index rose for four weeks 
straight in September, to a 14-week high of 95 points (although still 19.7 points lower than 
a year ago). The NAB business confidence index also improved, from -14.2 points to -8.0 
points in August. Unemployment is also headed in the right direction, down from a 22-year 
high of 7.5% to 6.8% in August. 
 
As in previous editions, attached are three articles that we hope you find both interesting 
and helpful. If you would like to discuss any of the topics covered, please don’t hesitate to 
contact us on 0403 879 982 or email at - enquiries@waverleywealth.com.au 
 
In the meantime, we hope you and your family remain healthy, happy and safe. 
Kind regards, 
Scott.
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